september 5th 2025

Dear Parents,

A very warm welcome back to you all!

I hope you've had a restful and joyful summer with your families. It's been lovely to see the children returning to school with big smiles, full of stories and excitement for the year ahead.

As we begin this new academic year, we do so with hearts full of hope and trust in God's guidance. Our school is more than just a place of learning—it's a community of faith, love and support, and we're so pleased to journey together once again.

There's lots to look forward to this year, and we're excited to walk alongside your children as they continue to grow. We're truly blessed to have such a supportive and engaged parent community, and your partnership means so much to us.

Let us keep one another in prayer as we begin this new chapter together.

God bless.

Mrs Bates



On Wednesday 10th September we will be holding a Parents/Teachers 'meet & greet' from 3.15 until 3.45pm. This will give you the opportunity for you to meet your child's new class teachers. We look forward to seeing you all.

Please can you advise the office as soon as possible of any changes to contact details for your child, including mobile numbers, home landlines and full addresses for both parents.

Please also update any dietary and medical information for each child, so our records are constantly up to date.

Email: main@sspp.bolton.sch.uk

School Holiday Absence

Please remember that <u>NO</u> holidays during term time will be authorised. Unauthorised absences of 5 days or more, during two consecutive half terms, will incur a penalty notice from Bolton Council.



Your child's birthday is important to us and we wish to make your child feel special on this day. We have decided that the following will happen on your child's birthday:

- They can wear their own clothes on that day if they wish.
- We will sing happy birthday in class and then on whole school assembly day
- They will receive a card from school Class Dojo
- They will have a group photo on the whole school Dojo

We are therefore asking that no more birthday cakes/sweets/ party bags etc. are brought into school as we are very mindful of the current cost of living situation impacting on all families. We also have an increased number of dietary requirements/ allergies coming into school.

We hope you understand and thank you for your continued support.



Student of the Week

Year 1 Hejran

Year 2 Enzo

Year 3 Jedidiah

Year 4 Amira

Year 5 Bruna

Year 6 Jacob



Virtues to live by

Year 1 Nathaniel

Year 2 Sitara

Year 3 Alina

Year 4 Alfie

Year 5 Khadijat

Year 6 Farhaan



Your child's class teacher will communicate on a regular basis with you on Class Dojo. It is a window into your child's class.

Please can you check and ensure that you are connected.

School Dinners

Dinners are £13-25 per week payable on Monday in advance. One month's notice will be required in writing to change to pack lunch.

Thank you.

School Uniform

Please can we just remind you of our uniform policy which does state:- black shoes to be worn with uniform, plain black trainers to be worn with active wear, no jewellery apart from plain studs for earrings and a watch - analogue or digital (but no smart watches) - for our older children. Also due to health and safety reasons there can be no earrings for PE they must be taken out at home before your child comes to school. If they are unable to remove them themselves - we are not able to put plasters on to cover them. Also children's hair should not be dyed or have temporary pieces in; short hair should not be worn shorter than a 'number 2' patterns and lines are not allowed, hair bobbles and slides should coordinate with school uniform, whilst coloured braids, even though they are gorgeous, are not allowed.



Wed 10th Sept Parents/teachers 'Meet & Greet' 3.15-3.45pm

Mon 15th Sept Mayor to visit school 9.00-10.00am

Thurs 18th Sept Football League to start 3.00-5.30pm

Thurs 25th Sept MacMillan Cake Sale 1.00-3.00pm

Mon 29th Sept Year 6 to visit Mayoral chambers, Bolton

8.50-11.30am



Weekly Attendance

Well done to Year 6
who are this week's
attendance superstars
with 100%

Year 2 are our most punctual class.

Well done everyone!